
Town of Collins Planning Board Meeting

January 17, 2023


Call meeting to order:

	 Chairman Brian Martin called meeting to order at 6:59 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and 
attendance taken.


Attendance:

	 Present:  John Bentley, Richard Agle, Thomas Raymond and Ch Brian Martin

	 Not Present:  Tom Siegle

	 	 

Wind Turbine Companies:


• Ch Brian Martin informed the PB members that David Gamel said there are Wind Turbine 
Companies going around the area, making inquiries.


Solar:

• Ch Brian Martin informed the PB members that J Gernatt (Mike’s son) who owns property on 

Brown St asked Supervisor Martin if he has heard anything from the company who wants to 
place a solar garden on his property.  Supervisor Martin informed Mr Gernatt that he has had 
only one contact from the company representative and has not received the application 
materials.


Erie County Agriculture Grant:

• Ch Brian Martin informed the PB member that Collins will receive at $16,000 Grant from Erie 

County to have a consultant firm propose new Town codes for both Solar and Battery Storage.  
The Town will be going with Drew Riley, a consultant from Wendel Engineering, for the new 
codes for the Town to adopt. 


Next Meeting:

	 Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 21, 2023 at 7:00 PM.  


Adjournment:


	 Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 PM.

	 Motion:  Thomas Raymond

	 2nd:   Ch Brian Martin

	 Vote:  Passed - John Bentley – aye; Richard Agle – aye; Thomas Raymond – aye; and Ch Brian 
Martin – aye

	 

Respectfully submitted,

	 Deb Martin



